LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.00pm 24 February 2021

PRESENT:  Councillors Bray (Chair), Goulden, Newton, Sweeting and Yarrow.  
Ward Councillor Nigel Wilkinson

Apologies were received from Councillor Collins and Ward Councillors Aitken and Bayram 

Clerk:  Alan Bravey
The Parish Council met virtually using Zoom due to the COVID-19 restrictions.  
13/21 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest. 
14/21
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 6 January be confirmed as a correct record and signed at a later date by the Chair.
15/21
PUBLIC PARICIPATION- There were no members of the public present.  
16/21 CLERK UPDATE – There was no Parish Clerk update that was not already on the agenda.
17/21 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPATE – The Parish Council noted that the Parish Whatsapp group had been a great success through the pandemic, helping people support each other and keep in touch over a wide variety of issues.  The Village Hall Committee intended to use the Whatsapp group to promote activities, rather than newsletters, going forward.  The Parish Council thanked Councillor Sweeting for her efforts in collecting multiple bags of litter from Trandy Corner.  It was agreed that the Clerk should purchase a litter picking kit and prepare an appropriate risk assessment, and that an item should be added the next agenda to discuss a volunteer litter picking scheme.  Councillor Bray advised that the Village Hall Committee were preparing a wind farm grant application for the purchase of video conferencing equipment, which would allow virtual and hybrid meetings and activities to take place in future.  The Parish Clerk had written a letter of support for the application and the Council discussed whether a financial contribution might also be required.  Councillor Bray agreed to discuss with the Village Hall Committee and convene a special Parish Council meeting if a contribution was requested.  Councillor Newton agreed to inspect the sticking door on the phone box.
18/21 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – The Covid pandemic continued to present significant challenges in the delivery of Council services, but work continued and notably there were more road repairs taking place now than ever before.   The Council had 2000 miles of road and so prioritisation of repairs would always be required, but residents should continue to report potholes when discovered.  Council tax would increase by 3.5% this year, with most of the additional funding required for adult social care services.  Many other local authorities had increased their precept by the maximum 4.99%.  The Environment Agency had a programme of flood improvement works for the area, mainly focussed on places that had seen significant flooding recently, such as Snaith, East Cowick and Reedness.  
19/21 CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERNLLCA Newsletter

ii. ERYC Lock down guidance

iii. ERYC Opportunity to Comment on 1) LGA Members Code of Conduct and 2) Draft Flood Risk Sequential and Exception Test. 

iv. ONS, National Census 21st March.

v. ERYC Approval of Planning Permission- Variation of Plans, Laxton Garage 

vi. ERYC, Change in Virtual Meeting Law from 7th May

vii. Humberside Police, Newsletter

viii. Office of Police and Crime Commissioner, Newsletter

ix. ERYC, Devolution Information

20/21 To consider planning application Erection of an agricultural storage building, Metham Hall Farm Metham Lane Laxton East Riding Of Yorkshire DN14 7YB - Resolved – that the Parish Council had no objections to the application.  
21/21 HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES – Resolved – that the Clerk would report the numerous locations with dangerous pot holes mapped by Councillor Newton to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.
22/21 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That i) it would be noted that the following pre-approved transactions had been paid:
a. Clerk, Salary - £163.84
ii) that the following accounts should be paid:

a. Clerk, Salary - £65.44
b. HMRC – PAYE December - £65.60
23/21 ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved– i) That the next meeting would be held on 24th March 2021 and include an item on litter picking.    
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